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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Dear school community, 

On 14 December 2023, students and staff using Building D at Cabramatta Public School were 
relocated to Building C and the Library so that we could conduct building inspections.  

Other community groups that use the building were also temporarily relocated to the hall. 

As part of these inspections, water damage from an air-conditioning unit was found. We 
engaged an independent occupational hygienist to assist with investigating this damage and 
mould was identified throughout the building.  

Work to remediate the areas began on Wednesday 24 January 2024. Under the advice of the 
independent hygienist, work will involve remediating mould and moisture in the building through 
environmental cleaning and physical removal of the affected areas. As an added precautionary 
measure, we are replacing all the carpet in the building. All work will be conducted by an 
approved specialist contractor. Air monitoring will be put in place after the work is finished, and 
following assessment by the hygienist, the school will be provided with a clearance certificate. 

All inspections and remediation works will be conducted in accordance with recommendations 
from the independent occupational hygienist and compliance to relevant Codes of Practice. Use 
and access to the building will be restricted until a clearance certificate is received.  

In the event that remediation cannot be completed by the start of Term 1 2024, classes and 
community groups that are impacted by this work will continue to operate out of the alternate 
locations until the building is accessible again. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. 

If you have any questions, please contact School Infrastructure NSW on 
schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu or during business hours on 1300 482 651. 
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